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Examples of Causes for Dismissal 

Any of the following deficiencies, if evidence is available to show 
that it is persistent and sustained, may be cause for dismissal of a 
probationary instructor at the end of a school year. (See Personnel 
Guide B 468, DISMISSAL--Evidence, for information relating to 
acceptable evidence.) 

1. Classroom and Students 

a. Lack of proper knowledge of the subject matter or college work 
that the instructor is attempting to do (if properly assigned). 

b. Lack of proper organization of work. 

c. Lack of proper presentation to students of subject matter or 
college work. 

d. Lack of proper self-control in the discipline of students or in 
the presence of students. 

e. Inability to control classes and maintain reasonable order and 
discipline. 

f. Failure to maintain a clean and orderly classroom. 

g. Lack of interest in and understanding of students. 

h. Indifference to students' welfare. 

i. Poor judgment in handling student problems. 

2.  Rules and Regulations 

a.  Failure to comply with rules and regulations of the Los Angeles 
City Junior College District. 

b.  Failure to complete and submit reports and records as required 
by the administrator for proper functioning of the college. 

c.  Insubordination. 



d.  Failure to accept suggestions and to cooperate with 
administrators and co-workers. 

3.  Personal

a. Temperamental unfitness for instructing, dislike for instructing 
or for students. 

b. Lack of courtesy in contacts with students, co-workers, or 
community. 

c. Tardiness in arriving at college and/or in attending classes. 

d. Lack of personal cleanliness; poor grooming. 

e. Manifestation or development of habits or social practices not in 
conformity with reasonable professional standards or detrimental 
to the college. 

4.  Health. When an instructor is reported as unsatisfactory for health 
reasons, supporting evidence including reports on health referrals 
must accompany the "Notice of Unsatisfactory Service." Typical 
examples of poor mental or physical health that, if persistent and 
sustained, might justify unsatisfactory rating resulting in 
dismissal: 

a. Frequent absences or illness; absences that follow a significant 
pattern. 

b. Necessity for frequent rest periods. 

c. Inability to assume extra-curricular activities. 

d. Evidence of continuing fatigue in the classroom. 

e. Emotional instability as evidenced by moodiness, garrulity, 
constant complaining, feelings of persecution, resentment of 
authority, suspiciousness, frequent weeping. 

f. Antagonistic attitudes toward administrators, co-workers, 
community. 

g. Inability to accept constructive criticism. 

h. Marked increase or loss of weight. 

i. Addiction to alcohol or narcotics. 


